Department of Energy
Albuquerque Operations Office
P.O. Box 5800
Albuquerque, New Mexico 87115

OCT 2 0 138

Mr. James G. Oldham
Project Director
MK-Ferguson Coipany
P.O. Box 9136
Albuquerque, NM 87119

Dear Jim,

Enclosed are two (2) copies of the Quality Assurance (QA) Report Number
§130, Surveillance of the MK-Ferguson Company, which provides the results
of the Septenber 13, 1989 QA surveillance at Tuba City, Arizona. Also
enclosed is the Report on Tuba City Disposal Cell Observations of Cover
Cracking. The reports conclude the Tuba City construction activities are
being performed in general compliance with the Remedial Action Inspection
Plan and specification requirements. The surveillance resulted in six (6)
observations with one recommendation being issued. No response is

required.
Should you have any questions or comments concerning this matter, please
contact Milt Scoutaris of my staff at 845-1200.

Sincerely,

] O s i
Mark L. Matthews

Acting Project Manager
Uranium Mill Tailings Project Office
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